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NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF A FINAL EIR 

FOR PUBLIC REVIEW 
 
The Final Environmental Impact Report for the following project has been released by Placer County: 
 
PROJECT NAME: Applegate Regional Sewer Pipeline Project (PEIR 20100368 /State Clearinghouse 
#2008082116) 
 
REVIEW PERIOD: November 21, 2011 – November 30, 2011 
 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The Proposed Project would decommission the treatment ponds at the 
Applegate Wastewater Treatment Plant (WWTP) and install pump stations and a force main to convey 
Applegate’s wastewater to the existing sewer collection system that flows to the SMD 1 WWTP.  If 
determined necessary, a portion of the existing SMD 1 collection system in the Winchester subdivision 
would also be upgraded to accommodate the additional flows from Applegate. The wastewater would be 
treated at the SMD 1 WWTP and discharged to Rock Creek. 
 
PROJECT LOCATION:  The project area includes the Applegate WWTP (approximately 8 miles 
northeast of Auburn) and site of the proposed 4-mile pipeline, from the Applegate WWTP to the existing 
pipeline system at Winchester Club Drive west of Sugar Pine Road, in Placer County, CA. 
 
The Draft EIR, circulated to the public June 17, 2001 - August 1, 2011, determined that all impacts could 
be reduced to less-than-significant levels with mitigation.  
 
The Final EIR consists of (1) Introduction, (2) Comment Letters and Responses to Comments on the 
Draft EIR, (3) Revisions and Errata to the Draft EIR text, and (4) A Mitigation Monitoring and Reporting 
Plan.  Any comments on the Final EIR should be forwarded to the following address no later than 5:00 
pm on November 30, 2011 to be included in the materials to be sent to the Board of Supervisors. The 
Placer County Board of Supervisors will consider this proposal at an up-coming public hearing. Property 
owners within 300 feet, at a minimum, of the project area will be notified of the hearing. 
 
Environmental Coordination Services, Community Development Resource Agency, 3091 County Center 
Drive, Suite 190, Auburn, CA 95603, email: cdraecs@placer.ca.gov, fax 530-745-3080  
 
The Final EIR is available for public review at the following locations:  

• Community Development Resource Center public counter, 3091 County Center Drive, Auburn 
• Auburn Public Library, 350 Nevada Street, Auburn 
• Meadow Vista Public Library, 16981 Placer Hills Road, Meadow Vista 
• County website:   

http://www.placer.ca.gov/Departments/CommunityDevelopment/EnvCoordSvcs/EIR/ApplegateWastewater.aspx 
 
A CD of the Final EIR is also available. Please place your order at the Auburn office (530-745-3132).  
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